VANCOUVER, Sept. 7, 2017 /CNW/ - David H. Brett, President & CEO, Engold Mines Ltd., (TSX-V: EGM, "EnGold" or the
"Company") reports that due to hot, dry weather conditions and related extreme fire danger ratings near the Company's Lac La
Hache project area, EnGold has delayed it's planned September 7th drilling resumption by one week to September 14th, 2017,
subject to further monitoring of relevant fire data. To remain in compliance with the BC Wildfire Act, high risk activities such as
drilling must cease after three consecutive days of level 5 fire danger ratings near its operations, and this situation has occurred
this week. Available weather forecasts predict rain in the region this week, and danger class ratings are expected to drop in the
near future. In compliance with the Wildfire Act and in keeping with prudent safety policies, EnGold has decided to wait for
several days of improved conditions prior to restart.

"Fire activity in the Cariboo unexpectedly picked up recently, but we are hopeful that the predicted cooler, wetter conditions will
soon provide the region with much needed relief" said EnGold President & CEO David H Brett. "Safety is our top priority and
EnGold is fortunate that fall conditions at Lac La Hache are typically ideal for mineral exploration."

About EnGold

EnGold (www.engold.ca) is focused on exploring its 100% owned mineral property located near the town of Lac La Hache in
BC's prolific Cariboo mining region. EnGold's corporate philosophy rests on three interdependent pillars: Environment,
Engagement and Gold. Through sound environmental stewardship, commitment to transparent engagement with local
communities, the Company is dedicated to driving exceptional shareholder and stakeholder value by discovering and
developing mineral resources.
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This news release may contain "forward?looking statements". Readers are cautioned that any such statements are not
guarantees of future performance and that actual development or results may vary materially from those in these "forward
looking statements."

Neither the TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the policies of the TSX
Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release.

SOURCE Engold Mines Ltd.
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David Brett, 604-682-2421 or david@engold.ca
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